
Park Grove PTA Meeting: 12Park Grove PTA Meeting: 12Park Grove PTA Meeting: 12Park Grove PTA Meeting: 12thththth June 2018 June 2018 June 2018 June 2018    

MinutesMinutesMinutesMinutes    
    

PresentPresentPresentPresent    

Janet, Siona, Mark, Sheila, Claire 

 

ApologiesApologiesApologiesApologies 

Clare, Alex, Will, Gary 

 

Funding RequestsFunding RequestsFunding RequestsFunding Requests 

Helen Steele has enquired about contributing to coach transport costs and quotes 

have been forwarded: 

EYs & Y1: trip to Whitby - £160 (PTA have also agreed to pay for an ice cream for 

each child.) 

Year 5: York University Science Day - £150 

Year 6: 39 children to York University - £180 

Year 6: Arkham Bryan Crucial Crew - £120 

KS2: to Bootham Crescent – no coach transport necessary. 

 

Upcoming EventsUpcoming EventsUpcoming EventsUpcoming Events    

• Groves Local History event: PTA happy to run a bar for the event. However, 

drinks will not be free since this is not a specific school event.  

• Bags2school – collection 6th July, usual arrangements for bags to be 

deposited. 

• Freezy Friday: All agreed that smaller ice creams should be available for 50p, 

eg. minimilks 

    

GrovestockGrovestockGrovestockGrovestock    

 

World Cup 

The event will clash with the 3rd place playoff for the World Cup. Since it is unlikely 

that England will get this far, it was agreed that a big screen in the gym will not be 

necessary. 

 

Stage 

Janet has confirmed lots of acts for the stage. Beri could potentially perform alone 

without a Chris but Janet will discuss this with her. 

Jo Sawyer’s uncle could potentially fill a slot. Sophie Humphries also knows of 

musicians who could support or fill in if necessary.  

Alan Leach has said that an outdoor Speed Quiz is a possibility. However, it needs to 

be decided whether it would work on an outdoor stage. Janet to discuss further with 

Alan. 

 



 

Licence 

Mark to check online that the licence is still in date. He will amend if necessary. 

 

Stalls 

Possibility that Spark stalls might like to attend. Mark emphasised that we should 

strike a careful balance between stalls that will generate revenues for the PTA and 

those that are external businesses. Janet wondered if the pocket money stalls needed 

a bit of a revamp. Ideas suggested: Electrical Buzzer, Splat Malteser and Hook a Duck. 

These would all be cheap and easy to set up and generate lots of quick custom. 

 

Squads 

Janet to send email closer to the time to ask for volunteers to help set up marquee 

and staff stalls, especially the bar.  

 

Raffle 

Raffle tickets to be given out on 1st July. All agreed on format of tickets.  

Claire to continue asking round for prizes, Clare has secured prizes from Spark 

Project and Stockeld Park. Possibility that Fifth Quarter might choose to run a 

promotional charity stall instead of theming the raffle. Janet in discussions with Brian 

at the Gillygate about this.  

 

Prizes so far: 

 

1st Prize - £100 Cash Prize 

2nd Prize - £50 Amazon voucher 

  

Stockeld Park Family Pass 

Afternoon Tea at the Cedar Court Grand 

Jorvik Viking Centre family Pass 

York Energise/ Yearsley – Free Pass for one month 

2 X Theatre Royal Tickets 

The Black Swan – Peasholme Green – Meal for 2 and a bottle of wine 

£20 Voucher for USA Nails (Gillygate) 

£20 Voucher for USA Nails (Gillygate) 

£20 Voucher for USA Nails (Gillygate) 

An original piece of art work of the school 

Appleton Butchers – Gift Voucher 

Upside Down Interior Design gift bag full of goodies  

A Large Box of Lindt Swiss Chocolates 

Spark tote bag and shirt 

Street Cleaver – Free Bao 

Dough Eyed pizza Slice and a Drink 



YNC Vegan Dairy/Egg Free Chocolate Fudge Cake 

Hebden Tea – Strawberry and Cream Rooibos Tea and infuser 

Hotel Chocolate - X 5 Free Ice creams 

 

Any other businessAny other businessAny other businessAny other business    

PTA email account- is this being checked? Mark to check and then send password to 

Janet so that we can keep account of what is being sent to us. 

Charity Commission Return – Alex has been to the bank and found out that the 

Return needs to be filed by the end of June to avoid default. June marks exactly 

10months since the account was last filed – Mark agreed to chase this up.  

 

Next MeetingNext MeetingNext MeetingNext Meeting 

Wednesday 4th July, 7pm at the Gillygate Pub 

 


